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January 26th 2022,
RE:  Sr. Rec Director Report
Overall the 2021/2022 hockey season for U13, U15, & U18 divisions was a relatively smooth one.  At least, it could have gone much, much worse than it did with all the Covid 19 restrictions, circuit breakers, passport mandates etc!
On average, parents were very cooperative in compliance and participation regarding those mandates and requirements ie; passport scanning and mask wearing.  There were of course a select few that either chose to ignore the requirements, blatantly defy the requirements and even in some cases on the other side of the argument, over police the requirements.  
Very happy with how the season went, very few concerns from me personally.  The most common complaint from parents came from the biggest division – U13, and that was regarding the tiering and team placements into tiers that parents didn’t feel their children and respective teams were competitive in.  

Regards,
Marc Beerling
Sr Rec Director
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